Minutes for Professional Development Committee
February 27, 2009
12:00 p.m. in G-107 
Attending:  Jane Charles, Dawn Joyce, Pam Mangene, Dr. Katie Paschall, Jan Ohlemacher, Natala Orobello, Heidi Swanson and Myra Walters
Committee members unable to attend due to teaching schedule conflicts:  Scott Berthiaume, Dr. Theo Koupelis, Dr. Sabine Maetzke, and Judy Van Galen.
The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m.
SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS
Adjunct Support – Jane Charles reported that Pam Mangene has organized a Task Force to bring all the people together who have been involved in assisting with adjunct faculty. Their goals include creating and improving orientation, developing a mentoring program, determining some kind of recognition, and planning professional development. There is a survey going out and results will be reported at the next meeting.
*ACTION ITEM:  Share the results of the surveys.
Awards of Excellence – Natala Orobello gave an update on the ideas her committee developed. They had some questions and asked for input: 
1)  If the recognition is small, will it diminish the meaningfulness of the award?

2)  Howe will we determine the judges?

3)  Should there be a plaque, and where would it be displayed?

Myra Walters shared that there had been a Thomas A. Edison Award of Excellence at one time, with the winner receiving money and a parking space. They had a plaque as well.

Natala took notes on the committee’s responses and will bring a formal proposal next month.
*ACTION ITEM:  Make a final proposal to consider.
Planning for Duty Days – Pam Mangene reported they are waiting for finalization of the school year calendar before starting the planning process. The committee discussed some ideas, such as linking the training to a current initiative underway. It would also be an opportunity for faculty to showcase workshops they’ve offered this past year.
*ACTION ITEM:  The subcommittee will work with Pam Mangene and ask for assistance contacting faculty for feedback once the calendar has been approved.

President’s Book Club – Myra Walters reported that the second book, B link, will be discussed on Monday, March 30th, in the VIP room of the Barbara B. Mann theater, from 5 to 7:00 p.m. 
Faculty Handbook – Jan Ohlemacher handed out a comparison to determine which sections of the two handbook samples should be included in the handbook.
ACTION ITEM – make a recommendation regarding the inclusion of information in the handbook.
IDEAS FOR WORKSHOPS 

Committee members suggested tying professional development to components of the Professional Development Plan. These would include teaching and learning, community service, and professional development.
OTHER

Better ways to communicate events  -- Everyone agreed the weekly e-mail announcements have been very effective. It’s possible to also post announcements in the library at each campus. Charlotte and Collier representatives felt the mailroom would be a better choice. There was also some discussion about creating a Newsletter, with faculty writing articles for it.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 27th, at 12:00 p.m.  Thanks to all the sub-committees for meeting during this time and generating such exciting ideas!
